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September 12, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
The Arts & Cultural Development Fund (Arts Fund) is requesting $2,949,550 of increased expenditure authority to ensure the unexpectedly high Lodging Tax revenues collected in 2006 can be transferred to the Cultural Development Authority (4Culture) as required by statute.  On July 25th, the Seattle Post-Intelligencer printed an article, “Seattle Tourist Boom! Record Number of Visitors Pouring In,” which noted the trend: “Downtown hotels have been busier this summer than they were last year.  In June 2005, Seattle hotels were 79 percent booked; this June, they were 81.9 percent full. Convention and Visitors Bureau spokesman David Bladford said July hotel bookings are slightly exceeding last year's rate, and while it's too early to predict August, the numbers are looking strong.”  So far in 2006, monthly Lodging Tax revenues have exceeded 2005 collections by an average of 17 percent.  The most recent month’s revenues were 23 percent higher than the same month in 2005 and the revenues from the busy summer months have not yet been tallied. 

The Arts Fund has $4,209,052 in remaining appropriation authority for 2006.  Because 2006 has been a banner year for tourism, the Arts Fund will exhaust its expenditure authority by October 10th when it transfers the revenues it receives on September 30th.  This will occur even though the Arts Fund’s 2006 budget includes a 10 percent forecast contingency reserve.  
This ordinance also includes additional appropriation authority to comply with GAAP accounting standards, by ensuring revenues received in the 2006 budget can be expended in 2006.  Because of a 10 day delay between the Arts Fund receiving Lodging Tax revenues and dispersing them to 4Culture, December revenues are received by the county in one year and transferred to 4Culture in the following year.  However, accounting standards require that the expenditure be recognized in the year that the obligation is created.  Therefore, even though the December payment is transferred in 2007, it will be charged against the 2006 appropriation.  The Department of Executive Services, Finance and Business Operations Division and the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) recommend addressing this issue in the 2006 budget by including adequate budget authority for the estimated December revenues in this supplemental ordinance.  This supplemental ordinance will provide for both the increased Lodging Tax revenues and the accounting changes anticipated in 2006.  In no event will transfers exceed the revenues received by the Arts and Cultural Development Fund. 
If you have any questions about this request, do not hesitate to call Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434.  
Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

John Amos, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Tesia Forbes, Budget Analyst, OMB
Jim Kelly, Director, 4Culture

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Ken Guy, Division Director, Finance and Business Operations, (FBO), DES

Connie Hughes, Financial Accountant, FBO, DES
